
2/15/24: 5:30 PTO Meeting LINK

2/16/24: Staff Work Day - No School

2/19/24: President’s Day - No School

2/21/24: 4:00 JEDI Collaborative meeting

2/24/24: 6:00 PM Brews & Bites

2/28/24: Two Hour Early Release

2/28/24: 5:00 HDMS Board Meeting

2/29/24: 4:30 NNLC Literacy Night

3/6/24: Montessori Through My Eyes

3/11/24: 3:30 Safety Team Meeting

3/14/24: 5:30 PTO Meeting

3/15/24: 9:00 2nd Cup of Coffee with Admin

3/18/24-3/22/24: Spring Conferences - 2 Hour early Release All Week

3/18/24: Spring Pictures for Primary & Adolescent

3/20/24: 5:00 HDMS Board Meeting

3/21/24: Spring Pictures for Elementary

3/21/24: 5:30 NNLC Literacy Night

3/25/24-4/5/24: Spring Break

Sincerely,
Mr. Eric

This Friday, the HDMS staff will take part in our fourth
professional development day of the 2023-2024 school
year. Friday morning, we’ll be wrapping up our DEI
training with the Washoe County School District’s
Equity & Diversity Department. Then, in the afternoon,
we’ll be taking an iReady training, where we’ll learn
how to utilize data to help drive instruction.

We appreciate your support in allowing our staff the
time needed to take part in these important trainings.

Enjoy the four day weekend!

A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRINCIPAL/DIRECTOR, MR. ERIC
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Upcoming Events

https://unr.zoom.us/j/84704140913?pwd=eVY4MnVxRHFoS09ZMDNNazB0NlJhUT09


Emotional autonomy is the ability to feel for one’s self. Emotionally autonomous
individuals learn to be aware of others, are empathetic, employ active listening and are
aware of physical boundaries and body language as a means of communication. 

Montessori classrooms foster autonomy which helps to create children who are
confident learners, are independent and intrinsically motivated, and are self-aware but
also aware of the world around them.

A MESSAGE FROM OUR ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL, MISS KALEIGH

FREE BREAKFAST & LUNCH MENU 

Our full breakfast and lunch menu can always be found on our website at
https://www.hdmsreno.com/free-school-lunch-breakfast/

What is Autonomy?
Autonomy is the ability to have control
over one’s own actions.

There are 3 types of Autonomy-
Intellectual, Physical/Behavioral and
Emotional.

Intellectual autonomy is being able to
think for oneself- using metacognition
(thinking about thinking). 

Physical/behavioral autonomy is a
willingness and ability to be
independent; knowing and following
behavioral expectations.

https://www.hdmsreno.com/free-school-lunch-breakfast/


WE’VE BEEN NOMINATED FOR THE BEST OF RENO AWARDS!

Our Primary Program has been nominated for the Best Preschool in Reno! Vote for the top nominees
in each category and be entered to win a gift card!  Click HERE for the direct link to vote. 

PRESIDENTS DAY WEEKEND

https://consumers.secondstreetapp.com/og/ac9e0eb7-c2d7-4681-9e00-15f7a2d7a99e/gallery/422678418
https://consumers.secondstreetapp.com/og/ac9e0eb7-c2d7-4681-9e00-15f7a2d7a99e/gallery/422678418


Did you know there are almost 500 students on the HDMS waiting list? It's vital for our office to
know how many students are returning next school year, so that we know how many spots we have
for new students. PLEASE fill out an Intent to Return for each of your children as soon as possible.
This step does not take the place of registration in the spring, it simply holds a spot on the roster
for your child to return next school year.

Use link for the program your child CURRENTLY attends. One form per child.

Primary: https://forms.gle/LxHfujMNFdzX4v8L8

Elementary: https://forms.gle/Li3CYtVuwpjGqRap6

Adolescent: https://forms.gle/PT9hh34L8tVriT839

SIBLING ENROLLMENT FOR THE 2024-2025 SCHOOL YEAR

ADOLESCENT STUDENTS REQUESTING DONATIONS

INTENT TO RETURN FOR THE 2024-2025 SCHOOL YEAR

If you have a student currently enrolled at HDMS and
you are hoping to enroll a sibling next school year,
please reach out to Miss Stacey ASAP!
stacey@hdmsreno.com While we can never guarantee a
spot will be available, siblings do have priority
enrollment per our enrollment procedures found HERE.

https://forms.gle/LxHfujMNFdzX4v8L8
https://forms.gle/Li3CYtVuwpjGqRap6
https://forms.gle/PT9hh34L8tVriT839
mailto:stacey@hdmsreno.com
https://hdmsreno.com/enrollment/


Thank you to everyone who donated
to the Savers FUNDrive! We
collected 2308 pounds of donations!
A super special thank you to Ms.
Monica and her adolescent class for
helping us load all the bags of
donations onto the UHaul. Also,
thank you to Mr. Preston, Ms.
Martha, Ms. Laurel, Ms. Stacey and
to everyone else who helped us
during this event. We could not
have done it without you. 

NOTES FROM THE PTO

Keep in touch with all PTO events/activities by visiting us on Facebook, on our website or by joining
our GroupMe chat. Our GroupMe chat is a great place to help rideshare to/from school 

Brews and Bites is coming up fast!
It’s Saturday February 24th at
Underworld Distillery. It’s open to
the public so bring your friends.
There will be music, a raffle, drinks,
and the Taco ‘Bout It Food Truck! 

We’re still looking for auction items
for our raffle at Brews and Bites. If
you have anything good or know of
any leads for great prizes let us
know at pto@hdmspto.com 

The 50/50 Raffle is also still
ongoing. Winners will be
announced in our May meeting so
get your tickets now. This raffle is
also open to the public so please
share with family and friends. Click
here to get tickets. 

Upcoming PTO Events
PTO Meeting via Zoom 5:30 PM
- 6:30 PM Thursday February
15th    
Brews and Bites February 24th 
Spring Picnic May 19th 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2113105235685565/?hoisted_section_header_type=recently_seen&multi_permalinks=3433846106944798
https://sites.google.com/hdmspto.com/hdmspto
https://groupme.com/join_group/69406241/dwsEj2q8
mailto:pto@hdmspto.com
https://checkout.square.site/buy/QQUVZGZK2AVAZPP7O6UK327S
https://checkout.square.site/buy/QQUVZGZK2AVAZPP7O6UK327S
https://unr.zoom.us/j/84704140913?pwd=eVY4MnVxRHFoS09ZMDNNazB0NlJhUT09#success


🌟SURVEY: WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 🌟
The anonymous survey should only take a few minutes. The deadline is February 14, 2024.
🌟👆🏿Click HERE for the JEDI Survey in ENGLISH 👆🏿🌟
🌟👆🏿Click HERE for the JEDI Survey in SPANISH 👆🏿🌟

NOTES FROM THE JEDI COLLABORATIVE

HDMS is looking to improve our library. Over the last few
years, our teaching staff focused on evaluating our teaching
practices. Upon reflection, our school library needs an
infusion of books written in the 21st century. 

🌟GET INVOLVED 🌟
Let us know if there is a special cultural holiday or event important to your family coming up so
that we can learn about it and share it with the HDMS community.

1.

Please fill out 👆🏿this survey 👆🏿 or email Martha@HDMSReno.com if you are interested in attending
or getting involved. 

2.

Come to a JEDI Meeting:3.
Wednesday, February 21, 2024 at 4 pm
Wednesday, May 1, 2024 at 4 pm
Wednesday, June 5, 2024 at 4 pm

🌟Women’s Suffrage 🌟
February 15th is Susan B. Anthony Day.
Click here to read more about Susan B. Anthony and her collaborative
efforts in the Women’s Suffrage Movement.

🌟Black History is Women’s Suffrage History. 🌟
Click here to read more about black women and women of color’s
critical roles in the fight for women’s suffrage.

PLEASE HELP FUND THE BIRTHDAY BOOK GRANT

🌟2023 BMEF (Black Montessori Education Fund) SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION  🌟
The deadline for submission is February 28, 2024 at 11:59pm EST.
👆🏿Click Here to Apply 👆🏿

By funding this project you will allow birthday students to select a book that best represents them,
their culture, or their passions and help us fill the remodeled library funded by the school last year.
Inclusive literature provides “mirrors, windows, and sliding glass doors'' that allow students to see
themselves portrayed, allow them to see identities different from theirs, and allow students to enter
into a new world of understanding of and empathy for others (Bishop, 2015). When students are proud
of who they are and connected to the school, they are engaged and interested in learning. Students
present on cultural studies which is linked to improved attendance and test scores. In addition to the
Social emotional benefits, our teachers using these books are empowered to implement the culturally
responsive strategies. These strategies are proven to increase reading comprehension and
mathematical thinking and in a New America article, a group of students were motivated to make
changes in their local community. 

Charter schools provide choice and a different way to educate children. Our charter school works
hard to provide all that that the district schools provide without as many resources. Thank you for
donating to make a difference in our unique population. DONATE HERE

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScpAtwPF6960RXoq9FcUm13c35vx6ZnykFhYKtZjYSTriS3OQ/viewform?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSelbT5qW60jN5B1kOSfQEGCf9eUBTBN4M1tDKku0IkYzChsuQ/viewform?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/15tmOFgRLu5eza6i53R-EuGqB_frsWaxQZ-6ra1NzuRU/edit
mailto:Martha@HDMSReno.com
https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/history/article/susan-b-anthony
https://kids.nationalgeographic.com/history/article/womens-suffrage-movement
https://women.ca.gov/women-of-color-and-the-fight-for-womens-suffrage/
https://form.jotform.com/BMEFOrganizer/2023-bmef-scholarship-application?mc_cid=1afb16324a&mc_eid=0791ab2dd8
https://shop.scholastic.com/viewCampaign?campaignId=96199014-07d4-4465-bb07-dd2391886ec4


NOTES FROM THE PRIMARY TEAM

NOTES FROM THE TUSCARORA CLASSROOM

Children in the Tuscarora classroom are hard at work!



Students in our STEAM/coding creative expressions class have created their first 3D printed item. (a
little steam boat). Our science program has just acquired a X-smart 3D printer.  It is just in time to
have our students dive deeper into the computer programing and mysteries of 3D printing.  Our
Science Fiction Film class will also use the 3D printer to create characters for their stop motions
movies.  Our adolescent students have so much to look forward to.    

SNOWFLOWER CLASS IS LOOKING FOR DONATIONS!

Our class has been exploring how to create
collage art using recycled materials. We
would love your donations of toilet paper
rolls, pompoms, pretty paper, used greeting
cards, or other fun items you may have lying
around at home, please send them our way!
Thank you so much!!

NOTES FROM THE ADOLESCENT TEAM 

STEAM / CODING CREATIVE EXPRESSION CLASS



CHALLENGE ISLAND CAMPS

https://login.challenge-island.com/events.php?location=44


FAMILY STEAM NIGHT!

HDMS is hosting a Challenge Island Family Steam Night on May 1st from 5:00-6:00. Dinner will be
available for purchase right before the event. Sign up HERE!

https://login.challenge-island.com/eventDetail.php?record=23582
https://login.challenge-island.com/eventDetail.php?record=23582

